FMD lessons learned or cull and burn as usual?
The Government has accepted all 26 of the main recommendations made by Sir Iain Anderson on the response to the Surrey 2007 outbreak of Foot and Mouth Disease (FMD), says the Environment Secretary Hilary Benn. 

Sadly, there still remains a dismal lack of focus by Government and Ministers on the use of preventative vaccination for FMD rather than slaughter and burn, says the Organic Research Centre (ORC).

Sir Iain’s 26 recommendations focussed on eight main lessons - 

     Maintain vigilance; 

     Be prepared; 

     React with speed and certainty; 

     Explain policies, plans and practices; 

     Respect local knowledge; 

     Risk assessment and cost benefit analysis; 

     Data and information management systems; 

     Base decisions on best available science. 

 “I am grateful to Sir Iain for his review and for his recognition of how Government and the livestock industry tackled the outbreak together. However, even though most aspects were handled well, I acknowledge that there are always lessons to learn and ways we can do better. I am committed to continuing to work with the industry to ensure that we are as prepared as possible for future events,” says Mr Benn.

To be properly prepared Mr Benn, says the ORC – have the vaccine, vaccination teams and vaccination plan approved and ready for next time. Endless consultation and prevarication on the issue must end now.
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